
  

 

MEMO 
 

Engineering Department 
 
To: Board of Public Works  

From: John Neumeier, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

Date: 5/5/2025 

Re: 2c - Strassburg Park Improvements Plan 

 
Background information:  

Staff is completing playground updates, evaluating potential layouts, and different 
equipment/amenities available for Strassburg Park. Attached is a proposed layout of 
the park with possible updates noted.  
 
Strategic Plan:  
This playground project and these possible additions, bring a much-needed update 
to an underutilized park. The project will be improving quality of life, increasing park 
usage, and will help work toward being a community of choice. 
 
Budget: The additional updates were not budgeted for in 2025. Possible funding 
sources could be Park Funds earmarked by Common Council earlier this year, Red 
Hills Tipping Fee account, additional capital borrowing, or a combination of any 
funds. City staff would propose to maximize our use of the funds by utilizing our 
skilled Public Works crews to perform most of the work at the park. 
 
Staff Recommended Action:  
 
To be determined based on discussion. 

 




